
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
September 14, 2023 
 
 
Upcoming Forest Service Road Construction Activities 
 
Dear road user, 
 
FortisBC is adding 50 kilometres of new gas pipeline between Coquitlam and Squamish. This includes 38 
kilometres of new 24-inch gas pipeline from north of Coquitlam to Squamish and an approximately 9 km 
tunnel that starts at the BC Rail Site, runs under the Skwelwil’em Squamish Estuary Wildlife 
Management Area and ends at the Woodfibre LNG site. FortisBC is also adding an additional three 
kilometres of new gas pipeline near Westwood Plateau in north Coquitlam. The majority of this line will 
run alongside our existing pipeline to minimize environmental footprint.  
 
Early construction activities have already commenced. The next phase of construction activities will 
begin as early as September 25, 2023, and will include the following road upgrades (maps below):  
 

• Mamquam River Forest Service Road (FSR): From the Sea to Sky Highway to Ray Basin 
(approximately seven kilometres)  

o Traffic impacts include rolling single lane alternating traffic from late-September to 
November 2023.  

• Stawamus-Indian FSR 
o Traffic impacts include intermittent rolling closures starting from kilometre point 1.3 to 

10. 
o Full closure from kilometre point 10 to 13.2 from late-September to November 2023.  

• Young Lake FSR (Norton Lake):  
o Fully closed from late-September to November. 

• Hixon FSR:  
o Fully closed from November to December. 

 
We appreciate your patience as we work to complete these activities safely and as quickly as possible. 
Access will be maintained for emergency vehicles throughout this work, and, in the interest of public 
safety, we will install temporary concrete barricades and fencing along the worksites. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the project, please feel free to contact us at egp@fortisbc.com or 1-
855-380-5784. To learn more about the project please visit talkingenergy.ca/ eagle-mountain-
woodfibre-gas-pipeline-project, where you can also sign up for our newsletter to receive regular 
construction updates. 
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Sincerely, 

 
 
Michelle Ticas  
Community Relations Manager 
Eagle Mountain – Woodfibre Pipeline Project 
 

 
 

  



 
 

 
 


